
Unit 361 March Board Meeting minutes, 3/13/2021 

Meeting begun at 2:05.  Attendees: Rick Gardner, Carol Gumpert, Tom Barrett, Jennifer O’neill (District 

17 rep), Rita Simas, Ed Yosses, Rob Vetter, Kathleen Murphy, Donna Givner, Tom Purl.  Absent: Julie 

Clark 

Last month’s meeting minutes accepted. 

Ed:  no major financial changes.  Financial report attached. 

Rick – Hasn’t yet received Mini McKenney medallions.  Carol will check on them 

Donna – reviewed Jan Janitschke award with Bonnie Smith.  She is happy with our process.  Plan to give 

award at ProAm zoom meeting. 

Kathleen – cancelled Cowboy moving services for May Regional and July Sectional.  Still plan to do 

inventory and stencil labelling and inventory when it warms up (with Rita, Tom P).  Should speak with 

Jim Calhoun regarding new crates, and straps vs locks to keep them closed.  

Tom B – Doing better medically.  No new partner requests. 

Jennifer – Working on ProAm.  Will be Tuesday 5/25 at 1:00 pm with zoom meeting following at 3:00-

3:30.  Have 37 Ams and 30 Pros.  Still working to get more.  Would like to have 100 pairs. 

Tom P – Received caddy list from Julie and wrote a letter to survey interest in continuing to work.  Will 

send out when closer to our November sectional. Also plan to post info at Red Rocks Community 

College. 

Regional: 

Cancelled by ACBL and force majeur means no cost to us from hotel. 

I/N tourney – October 9-10.  Will also speak to Elly about space issues for I/N tourney, to see if we still 

need to do reservations.   No caddies needed.  Usually tournament chair and a board member do 

caddying. 

November Sectional – We have the East Wing of Arapahoe fairgrounds.  Rita/Julie, Tom P, and Kathleen 

will go there to see it and to review refreshment area for adequacy. 

Carol will prepare flyers for October I/N and November Sectional to give to Elly when she starts face-to-

face games. 

Next meeting:  April 10, 2:00 pm.  

Adjourned 2:33. 

  


